Republic of the %bilinhineﬁ
Bepartment of Cducation

REGION III
Schools Division Office of Bulacan

August 21, 2024
DIVISION LETTER
No. 064 , s. 2024

To: Public Schools District Supervisors
Select Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
School Health Section
All others Concerned.

1. Pursuant to DepEd Memorandum No. 223 s. 2016 entitled
Strengthening the Implementation of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program
in Public Elementary and Secondary Schools Nationwide”, the
distribution of Gulayan sa Paaralan (GPP) Garden supplies from the
Provincial Government to Public Elementary and Secondary Schools is
scheduled on August 28, 2024 for EDDIS I, II and III 8:00AM to 4:00 PM
and September 3, 2024 for EDDIS 1V, V, VI and Secondary School Heads
at One Grand Pavilion Events Place and Villas, City of Malolos, Bulacan.

2. The following supplies from the provincial government:
Sprinkler, Shovel, Pale and dipper, rake and 14 packs of Seeds.

3. Please be reminded that no teachers shall be present during the
distribution of the said materials in compliance to DepEd Order No. 5 s.
2024. Only the School Head or a non-teaching representative shall claim
the supplies. This Division letter serves as travel authority of the
participants.

4. All Concerned are reminded to strictly observe the health and safety
protocols against the spread of any infectious diseases.

5. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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NORMA P/ ESTEBAN, EdD, CESO V
chools Division Superintendent

Address: Provincial Capitol Compound, Brgy. Guinhawa, City of Malolos, Bulacan
Website: https://bulacandeped.com
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